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   CIPI Ne ws l e tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 33 Issue Friday, February 10th, 2017 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Friday, February 10th, 2017 
7:30pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM  
 

Power Ball - $100.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in  
51#’s or less 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 

License # MB16-0005 

Warning! 
Please be advised that recreation vehicles such as snowmobiles and 

ATV’s should only be operated by individuals who are 16+. These 

machines must also follow the basic rules of the road and we caution 

those operating these machines to look both ways when crossing 

municipal roads or highways. 

Usage within the municipality should be limited to driving back home 

or heading out on the trails. They should not be operated within town 

limits for recreational purposes. Those machines that are pulling sleds 

must also be using latched sleds only. This is for safety reasons as 

using ropes is very dangerous especially if a sled swings towards the 

road after a sharp turn. 

All recreation vehicles should have proper reflectors and functional 

lights (headlight & brake lights). 

We urge parents to educate their children on the proper operating 

procedures of recreation vehicles. 

Thank You, NORTHERN VILLAGE OF BEAUVAL 

Announcement: 
We encourage all past and present snowmobilers to fire up their sleds 

and join us this year for the 25th Annual Voices of the North 

Snowmobile Cavalcade. In the past we had, on even the coldest (-40) 

days, approximately 10 to 35 people participate. 

On our trips we have supported such things that our Northern 

communities face such as diabetes, cancer, kidney dialysis, suicide and 

so forth. With this year being the 25th Annual, we would like as many 

people as we can to join us as we all face these challenges in our own 

families. You can ride in memory of a loved one or to support people 

dealing with those issues in our communities. 

We will depart from the Beauval General Store (located at the Beauval 

forks) on the morning of February 17, 2017. This is a tradition for local 

snowmobilers that started this trip many years ago.  

If you are interested in joining us or wish to make a cash or 

prize donation please contact Shirley Bell -Morin or Jerry Morin @ 306 

- 288 - 2020 or leave a message. You can also message on FB to 

voices cavalcade. 

We do a poker rally as we travel from Beauval to Prince Albert and 

also have draws for all the riders at the mid way point (Canwood), and 

we stop in Big River 3rd and Main for a hot meal. 

Tiniki, hope to see you on the trail this year. 



CIPI Newsletter  
is published twice a month by  

Sipisishk Communications Inc. 

Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0 
Ph.: 306-288-2222 
Editor: Velma J. Roy 

St. Mary Magdalene  
Sunday, February 12th, 2017 

 Mass @ 10:30am 

Readers:  

ÇEd Mihalicz 

ÇAnn Lafleur 

Deadline for Submissions:  

February 22nd @ 3:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Sunday, February 12th, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

Power Ball - $200.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 
 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

1st Blackout: $2000 in 
52#’s or less 

Consolation $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

Cards are: 

$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 

$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB16-0005 

Northlands College is offering the following courses: 
 

Air Ronge  
Mining Engineering Technician 
Civil Technician 
Power Engineering Technician 
Industrial Mechanics 

 

La Ronge  
Nursing Diploma Year 1 

 

Buffalo Narrows 
Welding Certificate  
Institutional Cooking  
Tri-Trades  
 

La Loche  
Tri-Trade 

Applications should be 
sent to: 

Northlands College 
Box 1000 

Air Ronge, SK 
S0J 3G0 

Fax: 306 425 4689 

Application deadline for these courses are March 31st, 2017 
 

For more information, call the Nikki Lavoie at the Northlands 
College office. Toll free: 1-888-311-1185 or go to trainnorth.ca 

Application Procedures 
Send a Northlands College 
application form along with 
a Transcript of your most 
recent high school marks. 

B.R.I.C Meeting 
Tuesday, February 14th 

9:30am - Community Hall 
 

Snacks & Refreshments 
 will be served. 

 

Come and be a part of  
Beauval’s action plan! 

If you need any information, call 
Jolene at 306 288 7553 

Support Group Meetings 
Mondays at 7:00pm 

 

Narcotics Anonymous 
Wednesdays at 8:00pm 

 

Alcoholics Anonymous 
Thursdays at 8:00 

 

*Meetings are held in the 
Community Hall and are 

open to the public. 
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Clearing 
 
 

High  -7° 
Low  -7° 

Sunny 
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CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Contest Line: 306-288-2053 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
website: www.cipiradio.com 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Tuesday, February 14th, 2017 
7:30 pm on Channel 13 / Cable 5,  

Digital 365 / 96.5FM 
 

 Power Ball - $300.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

1st Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 
Blackout: $2000 in  

53#’s or less 
Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 

*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 
 

Cards are: 
$2.00 for 1st & 2nd series 
$5.00 for 2-up Bonanza 
License Number MB16-0005 
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As I reported in my November 2016 submission 

regarding “Transformational Change”, it is 

inevitable changes are going to be made, to what 

extent only the government knows. They are at 

the tail end of collecting public opinion by a 6 

member panel; the findings will be coming out 

shortly. The report will identify what the public 

had to say about school governance. The number 

of responses from general public was not huge 

considering our population but many have 

submitted well thought out suggestions. Early 

indications show “status quo” to be the prevailing 

response including fine-tuning in some areas. The 

Perrin’s report has suggested options to consider 

and status quo was not one of them. The 6 

member panel was given the mandate to consult 

with public and stakeholders but not to provide 

recommendations on their findings; they simply 

record public response and document the 

feedback.      
  

The Perrin’s Report came ahead of the 6 member 

panel being given their marching orders. The 

primary purpose of the report: “To meet current 

challenges and to prepare for the future”. 
 

Saskatchewan’s K-12 education system requires a 

governance system that is structured to: 

¶ Achieve improved student outcomes in keeping 

with Saskatchewan’s Plan for Growth and the 

Education Sector Strategic Plan; 

¶ Maintain and improve the quality of instruction 

for all students wherever they live; 

¶ Achieve cost-containment by maximizing the 

use of resources; 

¶ Ensure consistent, effective and efficient 

business processes; 

¶ Improve accountability and transparency 

through clear lines of authority and 

responsibility; and preserve and strengthen 

parent and community voice” 

 

Although the deadline for submissions online has 

come and gone, it is not too late to send a letter to 

the Minister of Education expressing your 

thoughts and concerns with education governance. 

You can send your letter directly to the Minister or 

work through your MLA, addresses and phone/fax 

numbers can be found on each respective website. 

Whatever the findings of the report, ministry will 

make adjustments that will mean cost cutting. My 

personal opinion is cost cutting is what it’s about it’s 

not for the advancement of our students or what’s 

best for the north, the province is in deep financial 

trouble and is looking at ways to cut costs any way 

they can with whatever the aftereffect. Board 

amalgamation took place 10 years ago and it was a 

disruptive process for boards, many boards are still 

in recovery, this is further disruption that will affect 

student progress and intensify staff turnover.  

The north has a lot to lose if the province goes ahead 

with the options presented in the Perrin’s Report, it 

is imperative to voice your opinion on this; I 

encourage you to write a letter.  
 

Respectfully submitted by: Joe Daigneault, Region 3 

representative NLSD #113 phone: 306-288-2061 or 

cell phone 306-288-7292 or email: daigj@sasktel.net  

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
 

Georgina Jolebois, Member of Parliament,  
has opened an office in Beauval. It is located  

at the old Village Office.  
 

Office Hours are: 
Monday to Thursday - 10:00am to 4:00pm 

Closed on Fridays 
 

Constituency Assistant: Nancy Roy 
Phone: 306 288 1007   Fax: 306 288 1008 

 

Work in Beauval & surrounding areas including 
Canoe Lake, Jans Bay, Cole Bay, Ile a la 

Crosse, Patuanak & Pinehouse. 

All you need is loveé but a little bit of 
chocolate now & then doesnõt hurt! 

 

Happy Valentines Day  
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The RBC Aboriginal Student Awards Program was launched in 

1992 to assist Aboriginal students to complete post secondary 

education, and provide an opportunity for RBC® to strengthen it’s 

relationship with the Aboriginal community. 

This scholarship is intended to support those Aboriginal students 

who have at least 2 years remaining in their post-secondary 

studies. Scholarship recipients are selected primarily on the basis 

of personal and academic achievements, and individual financial 

need. Status Indians, Non-status Indians, Inuit and Metis are 

welcome to apply. Selected students will receive up to $4000 per 

academic year for educational and living expenses for 2 to 4 years. 

RBC awards ten scholarships in two categories for students:  

¶ Majoring in disciplines related to the financial services industry. 

¶ Majoring in disciplines unrelated to the financial services 

industry. 
 

For more information or to apply:  Www.GoToApply.ca/RBC 

Deadline to apply: February 28th, 2017 

Virtual Reality Sessions 
 

February 16th & 17th, 2017 
Beauval Community Health Services Building 
9:00am to 5:00pm daily 
Free to attend. Open to all ages. 
Can accommodate 1-2 people per session 
 

6 sessions to choose from. 
Google Tilt - Tilt Brush lets you paint in 3D space with virtual reality. Unleash your creativity 
with 3-dimensional brush strokes, stars, light and even fire. Your room is your canvas. Your 
palette is your imagination. The possibilities are endless. 
The Blu - Experience the wonder and majesty of the ocean through a series of habitats and 
come face to face with some of the most awe inspiring species on the planet. 
Beats Fever - is a VR rhythm game set in stylish and charming world stages where players 
enjoy cool music and catch incoming notes. 
Space Pirate Trainer - Remember those awesome classic arcade cabinets? Imagine if those 
were immersive… Space Pirate Trainer is the official trainer for wannabe space pirates on the 
HTC Vive. Pick up your blasters, put on your sneakers and dance your way into the Space 
Pirate Trainer hall of fame. 
Lumen - Destress in a bioluminescent forest with this interactive virtual reality experience. 
Relax and calm yourself in under five minutes while exploring the wonders of a bioluminescent 
forest with LUMEN, a self guided nonlinear meditation rooted at the intersection of virtual reality 
and wellness. 
Google Earth - VR lets you explore the world from totally new perspectives in virtual reality. 
Stroll the streets of Tokyo, soar over the Grand Canyon or walk around the Eiffel Tower. 

To book an appointment: 
Text: 306 930 2280 
Phone: 306 288 4816 
Email: wehkees.durocher@kyrha.sk.ca 
Sessions: 30 minutes to 1 hour 

In Loving Memory  

George Roy - Feb. 7th  

Claire Roy - Feb. 14th  

Ralph Laliberte - Feb. 21st  
 

7ÉÓÈ ) ÃÏÕÌÄ ÇÏ ÂÁÃË ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙ 

7ÈÅÎ !ÎÇÅÌÓ ÃÁÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÏË ÙÏÕ Á×ÁÙ 

) ×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÈÏÌÄ ÙÏÕÒ ÈÁÎÄ ÓÏ ÔÉÇÈÔ 

+ÉÓÓ ÙÏÕ ÇÅÎÔÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÓÁÙ ÇÏÏÄ ÎÉÇÈÔ 

!ÎÄ ÔÈÅÎ ÊÕÓÔ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÄ ÔÏ ÇÏ 

) ×ÏÕÌÄ ÔÅÌÌ ÙÏÕ ÈÏ× ÍÕÃÈ ) ÌÏÖÅ ÙÏÕ ÓÏ 

) ÄÏÎȭÔ ËÎÏ× ÈÏ×ȟ ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ËÎÏ× ×ÈÙ 

7Å ÅÖÅÎ ÈÁÄ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ 'ÏÏÄÂÙÅ 

 

Love your family  

mailto:daigj@sasktel.net
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Tansi. The Fiddle program is underway with a 

total of 7 youth taking part. We are able to take 

one more youth between the ages of 8 and 12. If 

you would like to sign up, call Wayne at 306 288 

2064. Adam Daigneault will be back on February 

18th for another session. However, practices are 

scheduled on a weekly basis. Parents will be given 

the practice dates, so the participants are kept 

active with the fiddle. I would like to acknowledge 

the Cameco Creative Kids Northern Cultural grant 

for their $4500 grant. Also, thanks to the parents 

that are supervising the practices. 

The Fishing, Trapping and Hunting lessons will 

take place on February 11th & 12th at La Plonge 

Lake. This program targets students from Grade 7 

to 12. A limit of 12 students will be accepted for 

now with the hope of increasing that number in the 

upcoming weeks. Call Wayne at the Recreation 

Office to sign up or for more information. I would 

like to thank the Saskatchewan Cancer Agency for 

their $5000 grant. 

The Family Winter Festival hosted by Beauval 

Recreation and Minor Sports is set for February 

the 23rd to the 26th. Events are posted in this issue 

of the newsletter. 

Beauval Recreation and Minor Sports is planning 

to host a Youth 8-ball Tournament on Friday, 

March 10th at 6:00pm along with a one day Youth 

Co-ed Volleyball tournament on March 11th 

starting at 10:00am. There will also be an open 

dance starting at 9:00pm with music by Route 914 

& Constant Reminder. Admission for the dance is 

$10/person. Posters will be out once this event has 

been 100% finalized. 

A weekly Calendar of Activities regarding the new 

gym usage will be posted before the end of 

February. Also, Beauval Recreation & Minor 

Sports will be posting a monthly event and activity 

calendar so the community can be kept posted on 

recreational opportunities.  

I have been actively seeking grant opportunities to 

assist with providing adequate recreational 

programs and also to improve our current 

infrastructure. The plan is to upgrade the 

sportsgrounds by replacing the existing ball 

diamond fencing and bleachers. We would also like 

to develop the river edge a bit more (possibly add a 

small shelter along with some benches). 

The Beauval Recreation Centre is open on Monday 

to Friday, 4:00 to 9:00pm and 1:00 to 9:00pm on 

Saturdays. There is a couple of pool tables along 

with a foosball and air hockey table. Youth are 

more than welcome to stop in. Jonah is also looking 

for funding to provide after school snacks. 

That’s everything for now. Our organization will 

continue to work at keeping the community active 

and encourage participation along with 

volunteerism. If you would like to share program 

ideas for Beauval, please call the Beauval 

Recreation Office at 306 288 2064. Thank You 

CIPI AGM 2017 
Sipisishk Communications held its Annual General Meeting on Thursday, February 2 at 5:30 
pm at the Community Gym with 18 people in attendance.  The audited Financial Statements 

for the period ending August 31, 2016 were presented along with activity reports from the 
previous year.  Supper was served following the elections. 

Re-elected for a 2 year term are Jolene Roy-McKay and Tina Maurice.  Replacing Dawn 
Ewart, who decided not to run this time, is Wendy Eldridge.  The Board would like to thank 

Dawn for her time and commitment on the CIPI Board of Directors these past 2 years.  
Existing Directors are Melvin Roy, Nick Daigneault, Myrna Bouvier and Mervin Morin. 

The next regular board meeting is set for Thursday, March 2 at 5:00 pm 
 at the CIPI Office Boardroom. Meetings are open to the public. 
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Crack cocaine is the freebase form of cocaine. Crack's popularity, in part, was due to its appeal for drug 

users seeking an inexpensive, ultra-potent, fast acting high. As a powerful stimulant, crack use can elicit a 

rapid, euphoric high. Its stimulant effect on the body means that it will speed up various mental and 

physical processes, serving to increase energy, attention and focus. As a smoked form of cocaine, crack 

cocaine use results in near immediate effects because the drug is readily absorbed from the lungs into the 

bloodstream, where it then quickly travels throughout the body and brain. The effects are quick to be felt, 

peak quickly, and then end after only 5 or 10 minutes. Compared with the non-freebase form of cocaine, 

this hastened abuse cycle of crack adds to the risk of tolerance, dependency and addiction.  
 

Signs and Symptoms 

Crack is a very dangerous substance. It is very unlikely that someone can use crack cocaine in a casual or 

recreational way for any significant duration, due to its powerfully addictive nature. Any crack use must 

be taken seriously by the user and those that love him/her. Symptoms of crack abuse may be both 

physical and psychological. When the high wears off, the user feels a need to smoke more crack because 

he or she becomes agitated, restless, paranoid, or irritable. 
 

Risks of Crack Abuse 

Oftentimes, those who abuse crack place themselves and others in harm's way because of dangerous 

compulsive drug seeking behaviors. Crack abusers tend to engage in the following behaviors: 

¶ Risky sexual behaviors. Crack intensifies sexual desire and removes inhibitions. Those high on 

crack might be more likely to have sex with multiple partners and are also more likely to have 

unprotected sex. In addition to risky sexual behaviors while under the influence of crack, some people 

may choose exchange sex for the drug. 

¶ Increased tendencies towards violence. Crack cocaine intensifies emotional exper iences, 

including anger and rage. People who are high on crack may be more likely to abuse their spouses or 

significant others. They may also harm themselves intentionally or unintentionally. 

¶ Getting into risky situations in order to obtain crack. Crack user s often enter  dangerous 

neighborhoods or agree to do risky things in order to obtain the substance. Crack addiction is a 

powerful motivator, and many individuals ensnared by it are willing to do almost anything in exchange 

for some more of the substance. 

¶ Neglecting their other responsibilities. People that are interested in obtaining the drug will care 

little for paying their bills, attending work, maintaining relationships with family members, or even 

caring for their children. 

¶ Breaking the law. Many addicted to crack may steal to support their habit. They also may commit 

robberies or engage in other illegal activity – including prostitution – to gain money to buy crack. In 

addition, crack possession itself is illegal, so some will face legal trouble for using it even if they don't 

engage in these behaviors. 
 

Once tolerance has manifested, and increasing amounts of drug are used to overcome it, addiction to the 

substance is sure to follow soon thereafter. Addiction is likely present when someone will engage in 

risky, dangerous, or problematic behaviors to continue receiving and using the substance. If someone is 

engaging in the risky sexual behaviors, violence, and illegal activities surrounding their use as outlined 

above, they are likely addicted to crack.  

YOU ARE NOT ALONE! Beauval has many caring individuals who are willing, ready and 
able to help you overcome your addictions. There are Support Meetings on Monday nights at 
7:00pm, Narcotics Anonymous (NA) Wednesdays at 8:00pm and Alcoholics Anonymous (AA) 

on Thursday nights at 8:00pm. Meetings are in old Community Hall. They are open to everyone. 
Don’t be afraid to take the first step to beating your addiction! We’re here to support you! 
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INFORMATION ABOUT PROGRAMMING 
IN BEAUVAL 

 

Kiddie Café is hosted every first Monday of the 

month in the cultural room at Valley View School.   

We encourage everyone to attend.    We start at 

5pm with a meal, continue with a presentation, 

and then proceed to the gym for interactive play.  

Please use the red door that is facing the Sister 

Simard Building to attend the event, only because 

the front doors are sometimes locked.   

For the month of February we will be hosting the 

Wellness Clinic at the General store on the 21st 

and it will be posted on the community scroll.  

Come have a one-on-one conversation with the 

diabetic nurse or dietician.  You can also get your 

blood pressure and sugar levels checked.   

The Family Literacy event was also a great 

success.  In addition to my involvement, other 

partners in many of the events are Jenn Maurice-

CAPC, Jolene Roy-McKay-Social Development 

Coordinator, Melissa Gauthier-Community 

School Coordinator, Wehkees Durocher-Youth 

Wellness Outreach Worker, KFN, and sometimes 

Teddy Hood when he is available.  We have a 

monthly planning meeting every first Thursday or 

Friday of the month to organize events/programs 

for the month.  If you would like to attend the 

event or participate by volunteering get ahold of 

one of us. 

Also, for the people who submitted their names to 

Jenn or me who are interested in having a Life 

Skills program set up in Beauval, one of the two 

educational training organizations that we 

approached wrote a letter back and mentioned that 

they have received our letter and will be 

contacting us in the future.  They, however, 

provided no other information on this matter.  Due 

to the recognized need for the program and the 

benefits this will bring, Jenn and I will submit a 

letter to Mayor and Council to help advocate for 

this program.  

Deborah Laliberte  
Community Outreach and Education Worker 
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Beauval RCMP News Release 
Beauval RCMP are currently investigating an armed 

robbery that occurred at 10:30 p.m. on February 7th, 

2017 at a bar 9 kms west of Beauval on Highway 

#155 (also know as "The Forks"). 
 

The suspect entered the bar and demanded alcohol 

and cash.  The suspect was also armed with a 

knife.  The suspect fled in an unknown direction 

from the scene with an undisclosed amount of cash 

and alcohol.  No one inside the building at the time 

of the incident was physically injured. 
 

The suspect is described as: 

-female, 5’5 tall with a slim build. 

The suspect was last seen wearing a large plaid 

jacket, toque, neck warmer, large boots.  She also 

had heavy makeup on.  See attached photos for 

further details. 
 

Beauval RCMP continues to investigate. 
 

If you have information regarding this incident 

please contact the Beauval RCMP at 306-288-6400 

or if you wish to remain anonymous, you may call 

Saskatchewan Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-TIPS 

(8477), through SaskTel at *8477, or submit a tip 

online at www.saskcrimestoppers.com.  You may be 

eligible for a reward. 

http://www.saskcrimestoppers.com/


 

 

Thursday, February 23rd 
Casino Night @ 6:00pm - New Hall 
Mouse Trap Setting Contest 
Pool Tournament 
Bolo Tournament 
 
Youth Pool Tournament - Rec Centre 
 
Friday, February 24th 
Bannock & Beans Lunch - Old Hall 
Starts at12 noon - $5.00 with refreshment 
 
Youth Volleyball Tourney - 1:00pm 
 
Video Dance Party - New Hall at 7:00pm 
 
Games for Youth 
 
Photo Booth 
 
CIPI Radio & TV Bingo - 7:30pm 
$2000 to go on the Bonanza Series 
 
Saturday, February 25th 
Pancake Breakfast - $5.00 a plate 
9:00 to 11:00am - Old Hall 
 
Co-ed Volleyball Tournament 
6 team limit - $150 entry fee 
Starts at 11:00am - Double Knockout 
1st: $500  2nd - $300   3rd - $200 
 
Youth Cultural Events - New Hall 
Starts at 12:00pm (Cash prizes) 
Log Sawing, Nail Pounding, Water 
Hauling, Jigging, Log Hauling 
Age categories: (6-8), (9-12), (13-16), (17-29) 

Prizes for 1st, 2nd & 3rd in each category 
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Skating & Sliding Party @ 2:00pm 
 
Walking Poker Rally  
Rec Centre @ 5:00pm 
$5.00 per entry. Cash prizes  
 
Floor Hockey Tournament  
New Hall @ 6:00 
$5.00/player - Teams picked from a hat 
Limit of 4 teams 
 
Karaoke Talent Show  
Live on CIPI @ 7pm 
Adult & Youth Categories - $5.00 entry 
Entries will be taken from 6:00 at CIPI 
Prizes for 1st, 2nd & 3rd in each category 
 
Sunday, February 26th 
Pancake Breakfast - $5.00 
Old Hall from 10:00am to 12 noon 
 
Skating & Sliding Party - Rivers Edge 
Starting at 12 noon till 3:00pm 
 
Family Fun & Games with entertainment 
and a traditional fish meal starting at 
4:00pm till 7:00pm at New Hall 
 
Youth Movie Night with Popcorn - Hall 
7:00 to 9:00pm 
 
CIPI Radio & TV Bingo - 7:30pm 
$2000 to go on Bonanza Series 
 
For more information, call the Recreation 
Office at 306 288 2064. 
 

Bring the family out and  
enjoy the festivities! 

FAMILY WINTER FESTIVAL - February 23rd, 24th, 25th & 26th, 2017 
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The Daycare Program in Beauval requires a 
strong team player to provide services to 
children and parents and offer them services. 
The Child care worker is responsible to provide 
a clean, caring, safe and educational program 
to young children and their families in a group 
setting. 
Follow all organization policies and procedures 
of Beauval Child Care Centre Inc. Be aware of 
the strategic plan, mission statement and 
guiding principles of Beauval Child Care Centre 
Inc.  
 
Qualifications: 

¶ Completed Post-secondary education in a 
related field and/or minimum 2 years 
experience in working in a related field. 

¶ CPR/First Aid Certificate or willing to be 
certified 

¶ Must be able to work independently with 
minimal supervision and as part of a team. 

¶ Ability to work extended hours or on 
weekends as required. 

¶ Availability and ability to travel overnight or 
longer 

¶ Must possess a valid driver’s license 

¶ Police Security check with resume 

¶ Proficiency with computer programs 
 
Duties and Responsibilities: 

¶ Participate in on-going professional 
activities and usually takes place 3-4 times 
a year throughout the province 

¶ Supervise children attending programs 

¶ Participate in community events as 
required (this may include evenings and 
weekends) 

¶ Coordinate day to day operations 

¶ Support individual client as needed 

¶ Work well and close with other agencies 
in Beauval and in surrounding 
communities 

 
Knowledge and Requirements: 

¶ Experience working with young children 
and families 

¶ Excellent organization skills in order to 
meet deadlines 

¶ Effective facilitation skills 

¶ Computer Literacy level to responding to 
requirements of the position 

¶ Experience in program planning, 
development and evaluation 

¶ Confident and consistent decision 
making skills 

¶ Resourcefulness and flexibility to meet 
the demands of the position and needs of 
the organization 

 
Salary depends on experience 
Deadline to apply is February 15, 2017 
Call Arlene at 306 288 7726 for more 
information. 
Send resumes to: 
Beauval Child Care Centre 
PO Box 269 
Beauval, SK  S0M 0G0 
Attn: Daycare Director Position 

Daycare Director Job Opening 

Cupid Deliveries 
Tuesday, February 14th, 2107 

Chocolate Hearts - $5.00 
Valentine Suckers - $1.00 

 

To pre-order, call Carol or Ida at  
306 288 2022 


